
Stocks performed well in the 3rd quarter, despite a 
continued sluggish economy and concerns about a 
possible year end “fiscal cliff” of scheduled tax hikes and 
government spending cuts.  The Fed came to the rescue 
during the quarter as Chairman Bernanke announced 
another bond buying program (known as QE3) and 
pledged to keep short term rates near zero as long as it 
takes to get the unemployment rate lower.   
 
The S&P 500 gained 6.35% for the quarter, bouncing 
back from a 2nd quarter decline.  While investors seem to 
still have a pessimistic view towards the economy and 
stock market, the reality is the S&P 500 has gained 30% 
in the 12 months ended September 30th.  Even more 
impressive is that the S&P 500 has returned more than 
double the return of international stocks (as measured by 
the MSCI EAFE index) over the last year.  
 

Energy was the best performing sector in the market 
during the 3rd quarter, followed by telecommunications.  
Financial and technology stocks also did well, and both 
remain among the best performing sectors in the market 
for the year.  Utilities failed to keep up with the rally, as 
is typical in strong market moves higher. 
 
While stocks have had an outstanding last 12 months of 
returns, we still believe they should outperform bonds 
going forward.  Equity valuations remain below historic 
averages, and corporations remain flush with cash for 
dividend hikes and share repurchases.  The 4th quarter 
will likely see increased volatility as we get nearer the 
election and the year end Congressional debate over how 
to handle the looming fiscal cliff. 
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